

Bishop Cornish CEVA Primary School

Issue 2: 15th September 2023

Phone: 01752 845463 Headteacher: Mrs Tracey Fletcher

Safeguarding Team: Tracey Fletcher (Headteacher and Designated Safeguarding Lead)

Vicky Oakes (Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead)

## For God so loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have eternal life.

John 3:16

This week's value: **Generosity** 

Dear parents and carers,

A busy week with the children fully back into school life. Our children in Reception Class have settled really well and are a joy to spend time with. They came to their first Collective Worship this week and had lots of things to share. Well done Reception Class.

The children in Year 6 have been at Heatree this week for their residential. I was lucky enough to be able to visit them on Tuesday, where I watched one group of children kayaking, some of them for the very first time. They showed such perseverance and courage. It has also been a lovely seeing all of the photos and exciting things that they have been doing. It sounds like lots of fun has been had by all. We are looking forward to welcoming them back on Friday afternoon. A huge thank you to Mrs Wiliams, Mrs Miller and Mr Parkman for giving up their time to take the children away.

This week after school clubs resumed for both KS1 and KS2. The children have joined in with great enthusiasm.

I am delighted to let you know that we had our RAAC inspection this week and the surveyor said that he could not find evidence of RAAC in the building.

Have a wonderful weekend.

**Mrs Tracey Fletcher** Headteacher

Dates for your diary

Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> September

Police visiting Reception Class

Monday 25th September

**RNLI** visiting Reception Class

Thursday 28th September

Phonics information meeting for KS1 parents 2.30pm in school, 7.30pm online

Friday 29th September

Open Morning for children starting primary school in September 2024

Tuesday 3<sup>rd</sup> and Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> October **Parents Evenings** 

Wednesday 11th October

Harvest Festival - 1.45pm

Thursday 12th October

Tea and Talk 2.45-3.15pm **KS1** Library

Monday 16th October

Nasal flu vaccinations

Thursday 20th October

Bag2School Collection























## Achievement Awards

Alfred in Reception Class deserves the Headteacher award this week for his can-do attitude! He has found a few things tricky since starting school but has always shown great optimism and determination in all that he does. We are all very proud of you Alfred!

Lyla in Year 1 deserves the Headteacher's award for excellent efforts in Mathematics this week. Keep up your enthusiasm.

Rosina in Year 2 has been super brave and comes into school with a smile every day. Rosina we are so proud of this new confidence. Keep it up!

This week's achievement award goes to William who has made an excellent start to Year 3, trying his best in all his new learning and contributing well in class discussions. Well done William.

This week's Headteacher award goes to two children have gone over and above with helping around the school whilst Year 6 are away. Thank you to Isla B and Eliza. Mrs Rawlings says that you are amazing!

Moses in Year 5 has been working very hard in all of our lessons this week. He has really shown an excellent work ethic in maths and also writing. A great start to Year 5. Well done.

#### Value Awards

Annabelle in Reception Class is the value winner this week for generosity. She is always generous with her time for others and has something kind to say about everyone. She is a thoughtful friend to all. Keep it up Annabelle!

Aubree in Year 1 is such a generous young girl, it seems to come naturally to her - she is always first to offer her time to me and help me with jobs around the classroom. Keep it up Aubree.

Harper in Year 2 is always very generous in her time with her friends. She offers to play with people and always helps me when I need to tidy up.

This week's value award for generosity goes to Eloisa in Year 3 who is an excellent role model and is kind and generous with her friends and classmates. She will generously give her time to help others and volunteers to share. Well done Eloisa.

The generosity award this week goes to Harlequin in Year 4 for always being ready to help other children. She is extremely kind and generous with her time. Thank you Harlequin!

Kacey B in Year 5 is always generous with her time. She offers to help me out in the classroom and is always willing to help other people. Well done.

In Year 6 the value of generosity goes to Mrs Williams, Mrs Miller and Mr Parkman for giving their time to make the Year 6 residential trip such an amazing experience for the children. Thank you!

### This week in school we have...

Year 6 are having the most amazing time at HeaTree. They are demonstrating the school's value in every activity they do. They are proving to be courageous and resilient and pushing themselves all the time to achieve great accomplishments. We are so proud of them

This week Year 2 have been very busy thinking about and finding out about bakeries. They have used a story to write some sentences and baked as well as having a visit from a baker! They also became history detectives for the afternoon working out how the great fire of London started, using clues from the past. In maths they have been expanding their knowledge of place value by using part whole models.

This week Reception Class have been thinking about their feelings as we looked at the story of the colour monster. They have been busy painting self portraits and finding more toys to play with. This week numicon was introduced to them during our maths activities and became a quick favourite!

This week Year 3 have started the story, 'The Secret of Black Rock' and been writing some super sentences about the setting and characters. They have also been listening to stormy weather and ocean sounds to inspire their writing and imagination. Also, in PSHE they have been exploring different emotions and imagining what a nightmare school would be like!

This week Year 1 have been using 10 frames to represent numbers an counting objects within 10. They have done some science in the woods where found lots of different materials and put them into groups. We have also been sorting toys into groups. We have been using adjectives to describe the animals in Dear Zoo.

This week the children in Year 5 enjoyed their first Spanish lesson with Mrs Garner - they were brilliant. We have also been budding scientists understanding that theories may change and we looked at the evidence which confirmed the world is spherical. What another super week we've all had!

Year 4 have had a busy week. They have started their new writing unit based on the book The Lost Thing by Shaun Tan. They have learnt to create portmanteau words. They had great fun mixing up two words to make a new one. In Maths they have been consolidating their knowledge of place value with numbers up to four digits. In History this week they looked at Why the Romans invaded Britian? The children were wonderful at sharing their thoughts after examining the evidence. Well done Year 4!

# Photo Gallery























